Sample letter in opposition to POCAA

Re:  Protection of Charitable Assets Act of the Uniform Law Commission

Dear Governor ___ and General ____:

We urge you to oppose the Protection of Charitable Assets Act (POCAA), which is to be considered for passage at the July 7 – 13 annual meeting of the Uniform Law Commission (ULC) in Vail, Colorado.  We respectfully request that you inform your state’s commissioners on the ULC of your opposition, and urge them to vote in opposition to it.

POCAA is a misnomer.  It does not “protect” charitable assets.  It would add more red tape for charitable and religious organizations, and require states to spend more taxpayer money on paper shuffling at a time when cash-strapped states can hardly afford to pay for needed programs that work.

POCAA would divert desperately scarce resources from charitable and religious organizations for duplicative registrations and annual reports.

Far from protecting charitable assets, POCAA would give state charity officials broad, poorly defined powers to unilaterally interfere with the management of private assets and the exercise of private rights of charitable and religious organizations.  

Despite its broad and poorly defined powers, the ULC drafting committee has stated expressly that POCAA was drafted without protecting against even the “possibility that a state official would misuse authority provided in the Act.”

POCAA is unwise and potentially unconstitutional any time, but is an especially bad and unneeded law during these days of budget overruns.

Sincerely,

